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10. Supply of Waste & Recycling Services 
Policy 

The purpose of this policy is to ensure that all properties that receive waste and recycling 
collection services are registered in accordance with the requirements of the waste 
management contract with Biffa of being on the Local Land and Property Gazetteer. 

All properties within the District will receive all the standard waste & recycling services as 
long as they are registered on the Local Land and Property Gazetteer, have appropriate 
planning permission as a separate dwelling.  

Also in the District a number of residents have increased their living accommodation by 
building extensions, converting outbuildings or constructing new buildings. Some residents 
have then asked the Council to provide additional waste bins and collections.  

The following explains when the Council will, and will not provide additional bins in these 
instances.  

1. Residents who build an extension to their property but who do not have the correct 
planning permission for the use of that extension as a separate dwelling (irrespective if 
they are paying separate Council Tax) will not be given additional waste facilities or 
collections. All waste must be contained within the wheeled bin designated for that 
property.  

2. Residents who build an extension or outbuilding, or who convert an existing out 
building and have the correct planning permission for its use as a separate dwelling 
will be provided with wheeled bins & containers for the new property.  

3. The above does not prevent the original property from applying for larger capacity or 
additional food & garden bins.  


